Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 1st July 2013 at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell

Allen 


Collier

Sinclair

Forrester 

Paxton

In attendance:

CC I Seccombe & DC Roache

Apologies:

Cllr Randerson & Smith 
Public 7
Minutes: Agreed and signed

	Matters Arising:
War Memorial
Cllr Sinclair had arranged for the war memorials and fountains to be cleaned.   This did bring about a number of telephone calls as people were concerned that the treatment was too aggressive.   As a result Cllr Sewell visited the village.  All looked fine with the exception of the lettering on the Reading Room, where there was damage to one of the letters.

Member of the public had contacted the conservation officer and they thought that the memorials might be listed.   Now been established that none of the memorials that are the responsibility of Tysoe Parish Council are listed 

However, it was agreed that before any extra work was undertaken the conservation officer would be consulted.   We can then get quotes once we have established exactly what should be done.   It was acknowledge that Cllr Sinclair had done a good job sorting the whole thing. 
Jubilee Tree
Trees will be delivered in September.   Jubilee tree is proposed as a red oak tree.   Problem with planting them on the side of the road as when they grow they can over hang the road.  Can cause problems if planted to close to houses, so need to be 30/40 yards away.    

Decision needs to be made regarding the location by the next meeting.   
Dog Issues
Pick up under correspondence.   Cllr Allen spoke to Dog Warden and she is going to send a link but this has not yet been sent.  
Planning at Lower Ground
Will hear on Wednesday whether this is going to Committee on the 10th July.   Cllr Forrester has said that he will stand in for Cllr Sewell if it is listed for Planning Committee whilst he is away. Cllr Roache to confirm agenda for 10th July. 
Village Website

DC Roache sent an email regarding lottery funding and the Clerk will follow this up
Flooding in Smarts Lane & Badgers Lane

Work has been partly completed in Smarts lane but does not take the water away from the Poolgate side.   

Badgers Lane – as has been said many times, Cllr Seccombe confirmed there are two issues involved one replacing the collapsed pipe.   This is the bit that has been agreed for some months.   They can replace that but the problem is the insufficient capacity of the outlet pipe at the Thompsons property at Southwold. The pipe runs across private land.   One issue falls into jurisdiction of highways and the other is Environment.   

Need cooperation from the land owner to replace this pipe, or add a larger one.   Once this has been done the water will flow away and the problem will be solved.  

CC Seccombe had tried to speak to the land owner on 3 occasions,so far without success but will have the conversation.
Cllr Forrester has previously spoke to all residents involved and all wanted a solution and had said they would help if they could.  CC Seccombe needs to go and discuss the matter with the Thompsons as soon as possible and point out landowners’ responsibilities. 

DC Roache has enquired and there is more flood defence grant funding available.  Cllrs Seccombe and Roache had suggested we apply for funds for Badgers Lane.
Cllr Forrester has had the forms to apply for funding but Cllr Forrester and DC Roache both declared a non financial pecuniary interest.   Cllr Sewell pointed out much work has been done in other parts of the village over the years and it’s now the turn of Badgers Lane so all councillors are happy for this to go ahead.   

Tysoe Parish Council wish Cllr Forrester to apply to Stratford DC for the flood defence grant.
Skateboard Ramp 

All work has now been undertaken.   Paul Pitts is to be thanked; he has done a very good job.

Gateways to sports field – still ongoing

Village speed limits – CC Seccombe has not heard when they are doing this but think this may be in hand as there are numbers painted in the road.

Middleton Close Parking and Garages 

DC Roache has met with owners about this but they have looked at market rents and in their estimation what they are charging is fair.   Parking at entrance is tight and a resident has had their car damaged.   This has been resolved as they now rent a garage.   
They had enquired about off road parking but they would have to bare the cost of dropping the kerb themselves and would need to apply for planning permission.  

More garages not being used than are being used.   Spaces would be more appropriate but he was not persuaded by that argument.   

Warwickshire Rural Broadband 

Cllr Forrester thanked those that were able to respond quickly. An application has gone in.  The Clerk had been called to say that the application to apply had been successful but if we were accepted there would be a lot more work to do to before this would necessarily go ahead.   For the application to be successful it will be critical to get as many members of the parish to back the application as possible.
	Action

Cllr Sewell
All
Cllr Allen
Cllr Roache
Clerk
CC Seccombe
Cllr Forrester

Cllr Allen

CC Seccombe

All

	Planning

13/00857/VARY - Conways Lodge, Barn Farm Planning permission declined for change of use. 

13/00994/FUL - Land Adjoining Church Farm Court and Main Road

Detailed letter has been sent to Stratford District Council Planning, Cllr Paxton would like a copy of this.
13/00824/FUL – New House Farm, Sandpits Road

Letter from a resident objecting to this.   Cllr Sewell apologised as he thought TYSO had already responded to this but anything we can do from here on we are more than happy to help.     Tysoe Parish Council have very strong objections to this and are conscious of the views of residents.  DC Roache has made her representation regarding the boundary and the appropriateness of the boundary.
	

	Receive and Consider any correspondence
Letter from Cllr Randerson read out.   The letter explained he was tendering his resignation for personal reasons. Happy to carry on as village dog warden.   There were personal comments made within the letter and the member of the public concerned was offered opportunity to respond when the meeting was opened up to the public. 

Because there is now a vacancy for a parish councillor it was agreed that the Clerk should check with WALC to see what the protocol is for electing Parish Councillors in these circumstances.

A letter to be sent to Cllr Randerson to thank him for his services.

Letter from Tysoe Pre-School regarding having a car boot sale and cycle event on the village playing field.  Any objections?   Only concern is what the weather would be like in October for a car boot.   Happy for this to go ahead but on two provisos; if the ground is damaged it must be put right at the PTA’s expense and they must have public indemnity insurance in place and provide the Tysoe Parish Council with a copy of this.

Letter from Peter Randerson asking if they could erect a village Christmas tree.  In principle no objections but they must have full public indemnity insurance and must provide evidence of this to the Tysoe Parish Council prior to the tree being erected, also clarify safety measures and source of electricity, if required.
Letter from Ian Thornhill to express his thanks for the work undertaken regarding flooding in Smarts Lane

Card from Joy Hancox to say thank you for the gift she had received from the Tysoe Parish Council
	Clerk

Clerk

Clerk
Clerk

	Financial Administration

Letter received from the Local Government Boundary Commission, together with a poster regarding the electoral review which is taking place. DC Roache explained that this was regarding the new Ward Boundaries.   DC Roache advised that the Vale of the Red Horse boundary will get bigger.  Cutting down from 56 to 32 District Councillors.  This will come into effect in 2015.  Moving to all-out elections.  A lot more work and harder to get around and get in touch with the different communities. Tysoe Parish Council not confident our district councillor will be able to attend as many parish council meetings.
Joy Hancox presented the year end financial information for 2012/13 and this was signed off by Cllr Sewell 
The following payments were proposed by Cllr Forrester and seconded by Cllr Sinclair

  Paul Pitts                                                        £52.00
  MFM Services                                              £300.00 

  Clerk’s quarterly Salary                               £479.00 (outstanding from previous year) 
  Clerk’s quarterly salary                                £503.00 

  WALC membership                                     £272.00 
  Thomas Fox                                                 £585.60 

  Oxford City Council                                        £4.56 (Repairs for Skateboard Ramp)

  Nicholls                                                        £119.40 (Repairs for Skateboard Ramp)
	

	AOB 
Cllr Paxton said that Seccombe’s had placed a for sale board on land owned by Tysoe Parish Council.   He had spoken with them and the board had been removed. 

Cllr Collier had received complaint that a van had parked on the footpath by the allotments and people we were not able to use the footpath.   However there were no details of the van and so no action could be taken.

Cllr Sewell asked CC Seccombe about the white lines in the middle road.  CC Seccombe has requested this but does not know if this will actually happen.  
Road safety the cutting of grass is being left too late in places and there have been some near misses. The undergrowth is also not being cut back enough on the bend at the end of the straight mile in Lower Tysoe.   The Clerk will speak to Thomas Fox about this. 
 
	CC Seccombe

Clerk

	Public Participation

An email had been sent to the Clerk concerning the over cleaning of the memorials and the Well Point at the bottom of Peacock Lane.  

Cllr Sewell asked what the parishioner would have done, he said that as the stone had reached equilibrium and therefore he would have left it alone.   Cllr Sewell stated that we do receive correspondence from residents to say that they cannot read the lettering.   Monuments have a finite life and therefore it would be good to keep them for as long as possible.    

In future as we have stated we will get the conservation officer involved before any work is undertaken and more than happy for the parishioner to have a conversation with the conservation officer.

Mentioned last winter regarding the drainage and leaves in Jeffs Close.   Think it needs looking at before this winter.   CC Seccombe has looked into this but nobody is certain who the tree belongs to.   It is a road sweeping issue but road sweeper cannot get under it.   Cllr Sinclair will look at this again and get a quote to have the tree pruned.

Public footpath from Tysoe to Oxhill and Whatcote – oil seed rape exceedingly high and people cannot walk through.   CC Seccombe said that she would speak to the Footpaths officer.

There is a black bin up by Avon way, it smells and has never been emptied can the council do something about this?   DC Roache will ask for this to be removed.

Bus Shelter nothing is happening about this at the moment.   We do not have the money to do this and the Parish Plan Team were going to look at this.   DC Roache felt that the solution might be to put a shelter by entrance to Middleton Close.   CC Seccombe once the position has been decided need to check with the people that live in the houses.   DC Roache will discuss it with the people who live in that area.   Need to consider the ongoing costs.

There is a large pot hole in Middleton Close.   There is a pot hole hotline, 01926 412515, so any pot holes if you ring them directly to report it that would be helpful.   CC Seccombe will report this.

DC Roache had written to Aston Martin about testing cars on Tysoe Hill.   They had responded that they test the cars repeatedly under the same conditions and this is what residents had witnessed.    


	Cllr Sinclair

CC Seccombe

DC Roache

DC Roache

CC Seccombe

DC Roache

	Meeting Closed at 21.05
	


